
The Swainswick Newsletter  

Pyjama Day!  

We wanted to say a massive that you to all families for supporting our Pyjama Day today. It 

was so good to see all the children dressed up, really getting into the spirit of the day. We 

have raised close to £200! Thank you for your generosity. We will be looking to buy some new 

playground equipment with this money.  

 

Welcome to The Swainswick Newsletter. We will be sending these out every two weeks to share the 

amazing things that are happening at our school. This will evolve over time but will include what has 

been happening in each class and will include any important information that you will need to be 

aware of.  

 

A message from me 

It has been great to see all the children back in school after the half term break. We have been told of all 

the amazing adventures the children have been on during the holidays. You will have noticed the next 

stage of development outside the school gates. Please do remember to not stop in on the anti skid part of 

the school. There are spaces to park around the village and then you can walk your children to the school 

gate. 

Mr Hall  

Apple Class had the opportunity to take part in a Be Bright Be Seen session. The were 

testing out reflective jackets and seeing how they worked. They also used the vehicles in 

their class to look at safe place to cross the road.  

 



 
Oak Class  

As part of “Be Seen Be Bright” Day, Oak Class enjoyed a fun and lively quiz designed to get everyone 

thinking about how to stay safe when it gets dark early. The children shared lots of useful tips on how 

to be visible to drivers and other road users, like wearing brightly coloured clothes and using reflective 

accessories. After the quiz, we had an open discussion. The children were eager to talk about what 

they can do to make sure they are easily seen on their way to and from school, especially as the eve-

nings draw in. It was great to hear them come up with creative ideas, from decorating their backpacks 

with reflective tape to suggesting how to make safe choices when crossing the road. Thank you for 

your continued support in helping your children understand the importance of being seen and being 

safe in the dark. It's lovely to know that we can work together to keep our community safe.  

Important things to remember  

• Friday 22nd November - Stay and Read session  – 9- 9.30 am  

• Saturday 30th November – School Christmas Fair at New Oriel 
Hall - 11 am -2 pm 

• Thursday 12th December -  Nativity - 9.30 am and 5.30 pm in 
Swainswick Church 

 
Hazel Class  

Hazel Class had the chance to test their knowledge with a Kahoot Quiz. This quiz tested their 

prior knowledge about safety on the roads and being seen 

in the dark.  

Here are links to try the quizzes at home 

EYFS & KS1 link: https://kahoot.it/challenge/009298604 
KS2 link: https://kahoot.it/challenge/004136936 

Driving down Innox Lane 

When driving down Innox Lane and you come to a pedestrian walking 
down the lane. Please stop your car and allow the people walking to 
walk past your stationary car.  

It is a very thin lane and we want to keep people as safe as possible! 
Thank you in advance for your cooperation.  

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fkahoot.it%2Fchallenge%2F009298604&data=05%7C02%7C%7C37e62e59937e45b2c32c08dcee8723b4%7C912786cd1df04ebe8f3f5f44c5f47805%7C0%7C0%7C638647511452480975%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAi
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fkahoot.it%2Fchallenge%2F004136936&data=05%7C02%7C%7C37e62e59937e45b2c32c08dcee8723b4%7C912786cd1df04ebe8f3f5f44c5f47805%7C0%7C0%7C638647511452494513%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAi

